
 
 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 
December 26, 2017 
 
Gabriel Salem 
gabriel@salem.nyc 
Re: ID # 2017-002-00888 
 
Dear Mr. Salem: 
 
This letter is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received on 
December 5, 2017, for the following records: 
 
“Please provide any or all communications, memoranda, reports, messages (including e- mails) 
and any other available documents (electronic or otherwise) on which the "January 2016 For-
Hire Vehicle Transportation Study" study was based upon. 
 
Please provide any or all communications, memoranda, reports, messages (including e- mails) 
and any other available documents (electronic or otherwise, discussing, referencing, or relating 
the "January 2016 For-Hire Vehicle Transportation Study" and its results.  
 
Please provide any or all communications, memoranda, reports, messages (including e- mails) 
and any other available documents (electronic or otherwise), discussing, referencing, or relating 
to any policy goals or policy plans as they relate to the for hire vehicle industry.” 
 
After conducting a search, the Mayor’s Office has identified records responsive to your request 
under FOIL. The responsive records are attached. Please note that some responsive material has 
been redacted in part or withheld in entirety pursuant to Public Officers Law §87(2)(b), (d), and 
(g). Additionally, because the Mayor’s Office has received requests for similar communications, 
documents being disclosed to you today include additional materials outside the scope of your 
request. Your request is now considered complete. 
 
You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal 
to Henry Berger, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILappeal@cityhall.nyc.gov. 

Sincerely,  

 
Husna Kazmir 
Associate Counsel 
Records Access Officer 


